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Court records are of varying degrees of interest to 
genealogists, and those dealing with cases of trespass or 
ejectment are among the most helpful. Any kind of legal 
dispute over title to or ownership of property might be 
tried under this cause of action, while evidence would 
often include not only deeds but also wills which devised 
real estate, with valuable information about family rela
tionships. The Newport court records, now at Providence 
College Archives, are of special importance because so many 
original deeds and probate records in the colonial Newport 
town books were lost or damaged when they were submerged in 
New York Harbor during the Revolution. 

It must be emphasized that the Newport court files are 
still in great disorder and that to find anything for which 
one is looking is a near impossibility. My own discoveries 
there have come through several years of sifting through 
loose papers and abstracting information. The Clerk of 
Courts in Newport does have a card index to plaintiffs and 
defendants which helps to identify whether or not there was 
a case and its date, and Providence College now has the 
books in which the cases were recorded. The real treasure 
remains in the files themselves, disorganized and packed in 
probably a hundred cardboard cartons. 

Records have been found in these Newport County Court 
files which add to the accounts of Othniel3 Tripp and his 
son Othniel 4 Tripp published last year in this journal .1 At
May term 174 3, Newport County Inferior Court of Common 
Pleas, Wait Trip [sic] of Newport, widow, sued Mary Trip of 
Newport, widow, and Henry Spencer of Newport, cooper, in 
trespass. The land involved was a tract about 100 feet 
square with house and stable in Newport, bounded west on a 
highway, north and east on land of Abraham Redwood, and 
south on land of Robert Taylor, being premises of which 
Othniel Trip late of Newport, mariner, deceased, had been 
seized until 10 Jµne 1742, when he died. A reference was 
made to his will dated 21 December 1741. 

The judgment in this case has been separated from the 
papers, but the following year, May term 1744, Mary Tripp, 
widow, was again in court, with her son Benjamin Tripp and 
her daughter-in-law Wait Tripp, widow. At this time there 
was introduced into evidence a so-called "court copy" of 
the will of Othniel3 Tripp. The official copy of this will 
in the Town Council and Probate Records evidently has not 
survived. Since the "court copy" of the will is the only 
one now in existence, and because access to it will be very 
difficult until some time in the (probably) distant future 
when the Newport court records have been put in order, it 
is quoted here in full: 
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